
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
Date: 1 April 2009 
 
From:  Michael Fazio, PE 
  Deputy Director of Research 
  Utah Department of Transportation 
 
To:  Steve Call 

Program Development Team Leader 
FHWA – Utah Division 

 
RE: Pool Fund Project TPF-5(203), “Non-Destructive and Destructive Investigation of Aged In 
The Field Carbon FRP-wrapped Columns” 
 
The Utah Department of Transportation (UDOT) accepts the responsibility to lead the Pool 
Fund Project No. TPF-5(203), “Non-Destructive and Destructive Investigation of Aged In The 
Field Carbon FRP-wrapped Columns”.  As a lead state, UDOT will manage the project’s 
contributions and related expenses.  All monetary transactions will be documented and 
conducted according to UDOT procedures, State and Federal laws.  UDOT will provide 
regular (or as needed) financial and project progress reports to the participating states. 
 
Participant states are required to submit a copy of this memo with their funding transfer 
request form to their respective FHWA Division Office for concurrence. 
 
Please contact Michael Fazio at 801-957-8595 or mfazio@utah.gov for any project’s related 
questions. 
 
xc.  File 
 Rukhsana Lindsey, Director of Research 
 Blaine Leonard, Program Manager 
ec Kathy Starks, Manager, UDOT Program Development 
 Lisa Williams, FHWA Pooled Fund Director 
 Eric Munley, FHWA Technical Liaison 
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